
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 15 April 2020 1:50 PM 
To: Eliza Sarlos <esarlos@cfmeu.com.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Black Coal Mining Industry Award 2010 

Dear Ms Sarlos, 

Justice Ross has considered your request, and granted an extension to no later than 4pm Monday 
20 April 2020. 

Thank you, Tahleah. 

Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

From: Eliza Sarlos <esarlos@cfmeu.com.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 15 April 2020 12:58 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Robert Coluccio <rcoluccio@professionalsaustralia.org.au>; 
Hamish Harrington <Hamish.Harrington@aigroup.com.au>; Yolla Abousleiman 
<yolla@etuaustralia.org.au>; Abha Devasia <abha.devasia@amwu.org.au>; 
Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com 
Subject: 4 yearly review of modern awards - Black Coal Mining Industry Award 2010 

Dear Associate 

I refer to the above matter, and specifically the directions of President Ross set out in the Report of 
23 March 2020. 

Direction 2 requires the CFMMEU to file a draft determination and submission in support of its 
proposed variation by today’s date. Regrettably, we will not be in a position to file this material 
today. We therefore respectfully request an extension of time so that this material is filed by close of 
business on Monday, 20 April 2020.  

The grant of the extension sought would afford all other parties a period of more than three weeks 
to file their reply submissions in accordance with the Commission’s current directions. Given the 
short extension sought and the period of time that will remain before submissions in reply are due, 
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we submit that the other interested parties would not be prejudiced by the grant of the extension 
requested.  

I confirm I have copied in the representatives of the other parties who were in attendance at the 
conference on 12 March 2020 to this email.  

Kind regards 

Eliza Sarlos 
National Legal Officer 
CFMEU Mining and Energy Division 

Level 11, 215 Clarence Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
T: + 61 2 9267 1035 
M: +61 410 343 352 


